

## **National Headquarters**

Level 12 80 The Terrace PO Box 2133 Wellington New Zealand

Phone +64 4 496 3600

29 October 2019

Mark Carter

By email: fyi-request-11410-ddbeffaa@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mark

## Information Request - Electrical Fires in New Zealand Schools

I refer to your official information request dated 8 October 2019 asking for statistics related to electrical fires or incidents in New Zealand Schools from 1 January 2019 to 8 October 2019.

In accordance with the provisions of the Official Information Act 1982, I *enclose* the information you requested. The information shows all electrical incidents in schools and tertiary education properties reported to Fire and Emergency broken down by region and year.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Jenny Stevens

Manager, Executive and Ministerial Services

encl